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BARSAIL PARENT COUNCIL

Park Moor, Erskine, Renfrewshire, PA8 7HL


Tele No: 0141 812 4493

Email: parentcouncilbarsail@gmail.com
Website: www.barsail.renfrewshire.sch.uk
Recognised by the HMRC as a Scottish Charity – SC037189
 
 
MINUTES OF PARENT COUNCIL MEETING
MONDAY 5 MARCH 2018
 
PRESENT

Maureen Greenaway, Nikki Boyle, Vikki Aitkenhead, Rebecca Bulmer, Nicola McDermid, Claire Maclachlan, Sarah Smith, Jen McKeeman, Mrs Cochrane, Mrs Kellett, Mrs Gooding, Mrs Gibney
 
APOLOGIES
 

Jacqui Ferguson, Lisa Mullen, Gina Watt, Nicola Hardie, Marianne Kirkwood, Joanne McDowall, Claire Daire, Lesley Sharkey, Paula Frame, Lesley Scott, Mrs Mavers

 
MINUTES OF PREVIOUS MEETING APPROVED BY VIKKI AITKENHEAD AND NICOLA MCDERMID
MATTERS ARISING
None
CHAIRPERSON’S REPORT
Mrs Gibney, Marianne and Paula are meeting with Sovereign tomorrow re playground equipment.
The last PC Liaison meeting was Thursday 08/03/18 but nobody was available to attend so there is no update.  The next meeting is Tuesday 22/05/18 and Nikki will attend.

Update on the Anti-Bullying Policy to come.

As members of the PC we are all members of SPTCA.  They have now changed to Connect.  Vikki is waiting for new log in details.
TREASURER'S REPORT
Balance at 5 February 2018
          





          10,320.41

	Income
	
	Expenditure
	

	Nil
	
	Hard Drive
	24.99

	
	
	Social Night Licence
	10.00

	
	
	Secret Room Supplies
	24.14

	
	
	Social Night Hall
	70.00

	
	
	School Let
	9.20

	
	
	
	

	Totals
	0
	
	138.33

	
	
	
	

	Available Funds at 5 March 2018
	
	
	10,182.08


A large donation to the school is imminent.
The PC account now only required one signatory and debit cards have been ordered.  Nicola is currently registering for online banking.

The accounts have been submitted to OSCR for review.

Nicola advised that we have still to get Kimberley a gift for auditing the accounts.

SPORT’S CHAMPION REPORT
There have been a few changes to the sports programme due to the weather.   The hockey trip for P4 has been cancelled so they will be prioritised for the next live sporting event.
The recent park run was well attended.  

There is a cross country event on Thursday 15/03/18 and a badminton event on Friday 23/03/18.

Some female sporting speakers have been confirmed for after the Easter break.

Swimming lessons were due to start last week.  It is anticipated they will start this week.  Parents will be kept informed.  The children will not lost out on any swimming time.

A cheerleader from the Rockettes and basketball player Chris Cleary spoke to the children at an assembly recently.

The curling arena at Braehead offers free taster sessions for schools and Mrs Gibney will look into that.

GRANTS UPDATE

An application for a Local Area Committee grant was submitted on Friday 09/02/18 but there has been no response.  Marianne will chase that up.
An application for a grant from Yorkshire and Clydesdale Bank has been completed for submission on Monday 19/03/18.

Tesco want to see evidence re how the money they awarded the PC has been spent.  Marianne is liaising with them.

Marianne has done a wonderful job securing grant funding and raffle prizes over the years but she will be leaving at the end of the year.  We need to identify someone to take over from her.
HEAD TEACHER'S REPORT
Steve Blackmore needs a basecoat to be applied to the container before he paints his mural.  This will be done by one of the P4 parents.
The recent ‘Maths and Munch’ event was well attended.

Defibrillator training has been provided to staff and parent volunteers.

The school received £42,000 in pupil equity funding this year and the SMT have been considering how to use it next session.  The 0.4 teaching post recruited last year will continue.  The cluster numeracy teacher will continue to work with Miss Morrison.  Growth mind set training will be introduced for all staff.  Certain children will be targeted for a soft start to the school day to reduce late coming.  Support staff will work longer days.  The Rainbow Room will continue to be used regularly.  Family learning was piloted this year and will be repeated if found to be successful.  There will be further investment in Sumdog spelling.  The iPads will be updated at a cost of £16.50 per device.  Nurture training has been rolled out to all staff.  Play pedagogy will be introduced for P1 next session.  All children in the school are seeing the benefit of the pupil equity funding.
Mrs Cochrane advised that grant funding has been received to reduce the cost of the Loch Insh trip for children in receipt of free school meals.
AOCB
· Social Night
The social night was cancelled due to the bad weather.  Nikki is trying to secure a refund for the community centre.  There is not enough time to reschedule before the end of the school year so the raffle was drawn.
· PT interview

The PT interviews will be held on Wednesday 21/03/18.  Nikki and Sarah will represent the PC.

· Back pack

Jacqui will provide an update at the next meeting.

· Donation to school

This item was carried over pending meeting with sovereign.

· New Members

We are desperately in need of new members.  We have managed to identify two potential new members but need more.  It was agreed that a tea/coffee stand would be available at parent’s night.

· School Disco

Jacqui has confirmed that she is happy to organise the disco and will make it known if she needs any help.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING
 
Monday 23 April 2018

